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 May 15, 2006 
 
Aloha to all Native Hawaiian Coalition Participants, 
  
 This is in response to the recent letter dated April 24, 2006 that went out to all of the 
members of the Native Hawaiian Coalition from Clyde Namu`o, Director, Office of Hawaiian 
Affairs, hereafter known as OHA. Please allow me this opportunity to clarify a few things that 
we have accomplished as a Native Hawaiian Coalition at our last meeting on March 17th and 18th 
2006. 

 At the last general Native Hawaiian Coalition meeting: 

1. We adopted a Parliamentary Procedure to be used in conducting our meetings. 
2. We established our next Order of Business. 
3. We voted on an election process that would be by mail in accordance with the 

recommendations made by the Special Committee on Nominations and Election. 
4. We sent by e-mail and post mail communication to all participants without OHA funds. 
5. We secured, utilized and paid for a conference facility conducive to the needs of the 

Native Hawaiian Coalition without OHA funds. 
6. We provided refreshments and dinner for a meeting without OHA funds. 
7. We arranged video taping for recorded and historical documentation purpose without 

OHA funds. 
8. We conducted a meeting without paid OHA staff or their paid facilitators. 
9. Several Special Committees were created to assist in preparations for future meetings to 

better organize the needs of the Native Hawaiian Coalition.  
 

This information is not to show OHA’s incompetence or lack of support, but to show 
what we as the Native Hawaiian Coalition can do on our own despite OHA’s choosing not to 
be involved. Does this excuse OHA from discontinuing their support to the Native Hawaiian 
Coalition? The answer in this situation must be “No”. It does show that the lack of direct 
involvement and influence by OHA will not and should not deter us in the pursuit of 
establishing a functioning Coalition to set up the procedures needed to reset our wrongfully 
overthrown government.  

The process to build a Nation belongs to us, and no one entity or person has the authority 
to dissolve that right and undue influence is contrary to self determination and to self 
governance.  

 A response to my letter dated March 19th, 2006 has not yet been received. My letter was 
sent to Mona Bernadino shortly after our last general Native Hawaiian Coalition meeting on 
March 17th and 18th, 2006.  

The letter asked her to request for funds from the United States Department of Justice and 
Department of Interior to support our effort in re-establishing our government. This letter was 
simultaneously sent to all Native Hawaiian Coalition participants with an e-mail address. Both 
the State of Hawai`i which includes the Office of Hawaiian Affairs and the Federal Government 
of the United States of America has a duty and obligation to support the Hawaiian people in their 
effort to reinstate and establish their own government.  
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Signed 

The recent request by Mr. Clyde Namu`o is an effort to solicit the assistance of the 
participants of the Native Hawaiian Coalition. Your participation in assisting OHA to “flesh out” 
the steps to building a nation will be an individual choice. Many Native Hawaiian Coalition 
participants have worked long and hard in those Component groups with little success or 
progress over the last two years. It will be your choice as to whether you want to lend more of 
your input and work to benefit that of the Office of Hawaiian Affairs consensus process. The 
Native Hawaiian Coalition will continue to look at those components as discussed at our last 
general Coalition meeting. Those Component reports will be shared and reports filed as voted on, 
on the next Order of Business. 

Once again to clarify, the meeting that OHA is proposing is not an official authorized 
Native Hawaiian Coalition meeting and will not affect the Native Hawaiian Coalition in any 
manner or form. The Native Hawaiian Coalition still exists and will continue its efforts by those 
participants who want to stay involved in a legitimate and organized process to set up and 
formalize the process that we need to follow to reinstate our government and a recognizable 
nation.  

Efforts are being made to convene our next general Native Hawaiian Coalition meeting 
as soon as possible. The interim Secretary will send out official notification once a meeting date 
has been set and a facility secured. Until then continue to hold your district meetings and keep 
accurate records for historical purposes as these are important times we are living in. The work 
you have contributed to the Native Hawaiian Coalition and to the Hawaiian people is valuable 
and appreciated. I wish you all well until we meet again. 

 

 

 

_______________________________________ 
Kau`i Torres 
Chair Pro Tempore 
Native Hawaiian Coalition 
 
 
 
 
Attached: 

Clyde Namu`o’s Letter dated April 24th, 2006 
Letter to Mona Bernadino dated March 19th, 2006. 









Nat ive  Hawa i i an  Coa l i t i on  
 

 March 19, 2006 
 
 
To Mona Bernadino, 
 
 On March 18, 2006, the Native Hawaiian Coalition approved to adopt Robert’s Rules of 

Order, Newly Revised, 10th Edition as their parliamentary procedure. Thus, I am requesting that 

the following be done so that the Native Hawaiian Coalition participants have the opportunity to 

be educated in Parliamentary Procedure of that which we have just adopted. 

 As an effort not to have the Office of Hawaiian Affairs bear all cost and funding for the 

Native Hawaiian Coalition. I ask that you contact the Department of Interior and the Department 

of Justice for the United States of America to request funds for the Native Hawaiian Coalition to 

educate the participants on basic courses on Parliamentary Procedure and funding for the 

expenses for the services of a Certified Parliamentarian for the Native Hawaiian Coalition.    

 Please let me know if there is anything I can assist with in your effort to acquire such 

funds. 

Thank you. 
 
_____________________________________ 
Kau`i Torres 
Chair Pro Tempore 
Native Hawaiian Coalition   
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